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Elks of the Month –– Ron and Pat Hall 

 
The Halls have continued support for one of our most popular 
events - Cook Your Own Steak. It is my understanding they will 
continue this roll into the new Lodge year.  Ron is the member and 
Pat the spouse.  However, we have recently received an 
application from Pat. I understand that in addition to Steak Night 
and waiting tables for numerous events, Pat would like to 
participate in more Lodge activities.  Yes, we accept your offer.   
 



The following have submitted applications for membership in 
Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
John Robertson proposes Byron Hausman; Duane Causie 
proposes John Bensteadt; Vince Sprowl proposes David 
Perkins; Jim Dubois proposes Russell Broughan; Elly Brown-
Silva proposes Patricia Hall and Yvonne Edwards proposes 
John Wuagneux and Diana Wuagneux. 
 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Harlan Moore 
 
  The last bulletin for the 2019-2020 Lodge year, stated 
  another way my last month as your ER.  It has been an 
  amazing opportunity and privilege to represent our 
  Lodge in the community, and the order at the local 
  Lodge district, state, and national levels. 
  
Bill Chelonis, and his slate of officers, still need some candidates for 
both elected and appointed officers, committee chairs and members.  
From my experience recruiting is the hardest task facing the new 
leadership group, please raise a hand, offer a hand. 
 
Retiring Lodge Secretary Bob Oles and his team, wife Murriel, Jimmy 
Mullenix, & Elly Brown-Silva, have been working very hard to prepare, 
mail, receive payments and issue new cards. Please help out, respond 
as soon as you can. 
 
April will begin the new Lodge year, thus the reminder we all will need 
a current 2020-2021 membership card for admission to our Lodge and 
any other Lodge.  The locked door is a requirement for the BPOE, and 
the State of California, as a requirement for our liquor license as a 
private club.  During the year, but especially at the beginning of the 
new Lodge year, it serves as a reminder - just business, not personal. 
Please don’t be offended whenever asked to show your current card. 
The request only confirms you are a member, spouse, or guest and 
have joined the Greatest People on Earth and have assisted in 
adhering to Lodge and state legal requirements. 
 
Please share our good work with others, “Ask a friend or family 
member” to become an ELK and join us in the important work and 
social activities we all enjoy.  Be safe! 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com  See you at the Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Harlan 
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Every Tuesday 
Lunch Social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday March 6, 2020 

Birthday Dinner 
Corned Beef & Cabbage 

Battered Fried Cod w/ Tartar Sauce 
Boiled Red Potatoes, Seasonal Vegetables 

Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 
 

Sunday March 8, 2020 
Elks All You Can Eat Pancake & French Toast Breakfast 9 am 

to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy. Hash Browns 

 
Thursday March 12, 2020 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Saturday March 14, 2020 

PER Chicken Dinner served Family Style 
Country Fried Chicken 

Mashed Potatoes w/Country Gravy 
Green Beans, Salad and Hot Biscuits 

 
Saturday March 21, 2020 

ER Roast 
Corned Beef & Cabbage 

Boiled Red Potatoes, Carrots 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday March 26, 2020 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday March 27, 2020 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 
Saturday March 28, 2020 

Inaugural Ball & Installation of Officers 
Prime Rib and Baked Potato 

Or 
Salmon w/Lemon Dill Butter and Rice Pilaf 

Salad, Vegetable, Hot rolls & Dessert 

 
 
 

Piggy Bank Tally Through January 2020 

Millennium Club 
Kirk Brown 
Michael Cosby 
Harlan Moore 
 
Century Club 
Auburn # 1691 PER Assoc. (2) 
Harvey Eisley 
Rick Sutherland  
Bill Rowe 
Leonard Ferretti (2) 
Dick Robart 
Wayne Barrackman 
Mike Bashore 

Gary Cupler 
Cynthia Ray 
Bill Chelonis 
Tom Eastman 
Auburn # 1691 Bar Pig  
 
 
52 Club 
Joe Mathe 
Dennis Koehn 
Michael Bielski 
Anna Anderson 
Harry Bedell 
Diana Campbell 
Paula Celick 
Ralph Franzen 
Linda Wismar  
 

   
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
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     From the Secretary  
cretary  
 
 
 
 
On March 28, 2020 we will be installing Officers for the 2020 – 

2021 Lodge year.  Harlan Moore will be installed as our Lodge 

secretary.  It has been a great honor for me to serve as your 

secretary for about 25 years.  Also, a big thank you to all of you 

who helped me through the years. 

A big help to the secretary is when you get your dues paid on 

time.  Be an Early Bird and get an Early Bird sticker for your card.  

Also make sure to sign your card and carry it with you to get into 

the Lodge.  Remember, our volunteers, many of whom are 

newer members, do not know all of you by sight.  Please do not 

be offended when you are asked to show your membership or ID 

card and are asked to sign your guests in.  Their actions are 

protecting our Lodge and Club status. 

OLD Timers will be receiving their pins for the many years of 

service to our Lodge on March 12, 2020. If you know of an Old 

Timer who needs help to get to the Lodge to receive their pin, 

please assist them in any way that you can.  The list of old timers 

was in the bulletin and posted on the bulletin board.   

If you have moved of changed your phone number or email 

address, please let the secretary know so your records can be 

updated. 

If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 

we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please 

remember to print legibly so that the correct information gets to 

the Secretary and if you lose your key card or badge there is a 

$10 charge to replace it.  

As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591.   
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary                                
 
 

 

 

 

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

Officers 
                  

 Exalted Ruler: Harlan Moore 
 Leading Knight:  Bill Chelonis 
 Loyal Knight: Linda Lee Talso 
 Lecturing Knight: Bill Costa  
 Secretary: Bob Oles 
 Treasurer: John Madeiros 
 Tiler: Michael Bielski 
 Inner Guard is open 
 Chaplain: Manny Martinez 
 Esquire: Jim Boston 
 Trustees:  Sharon Bettencourt, Royce 
 Birks, Wayne Helley, Kathy Madeiros, 
 and Samuel Frazier, III.     
 Alternate Representative to Grand 
 Lodge: David Provan 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
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CRYING CORNER 
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held on the 
2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except for November 
and December 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on January 23, 2020, $153 major 
jackpot was lost due to his absence by #003663 Ray C. 
Tallman and at the Lodge meeting on February 13, 2020, 
$168 was lost by #003671 Kate Richiger.   It pays to attend 
Lodge.   
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MONTHLY BIRTHDAY DINNER – MARCH AND APRIL 

Get ready for St. Patrick’s Day with our March Birthday Dinner 
on Friday, March 6th. Chef Scott will be preparing a special St. 
Patrick’s Day dinner of Corned Beef and Cabbage, Batter Fried 
Cod w/Tartar Sauce, Boiled Red Potatoes, and all the extras.  
  
ELK members with a birthday in March will be honored, as well 
as those ELK members with anniversaries in March. 
  
If you are a member with a birthday in April, you will receive 
an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a free drink 
ticket. Take your voucher to the Lodge and exchange it for a 
seating ticket BEFORE the night of the event. You then select a 
table and seat from the seating chart. Tickets can be purchased 
for spouses and guests. Please remember that reservations are 
required, and selected seating comes first. 
 
Tickets for the birthday dinners go on sale starting the previous 
month on Taco Tuesdays from  
4:30 to – 6:00 pm.   
  
Hope to see you at the Birthday Dinners.  
 
 

Lecturing Knight – Bill Costa 

Sickness and Distress 
 
Howard Hays had a couple of his existing stents replaced and he 
says he feels like a million dollars now. 
 
Judy Hays is still undergoing chemo treatments. 
 
Carol Zink doing better after her hip fracture. She has been seen at 
the Lodge lately. 
 
Bill Chelonis had surgery on his foot and is walking with a walking 
boot.  
 
Ray Arnold had hip replacement surgery.  He is recovering at home 
and doing well. 
 
Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Barbara Fox passed away on February 10, 2020. She is the wife of 
Tom Fox. 
 
If anyone has any sickness and distress, contact me. I am usually at 
the Lodge on Tuesday and Wednesday.  e-mail: 
costab78@gmail.com 
 
Bill Costa 
Lecturing Knight 

 



        Lodge Manager
  

 
As we enter March, we are having the ER Roast on 
March 21st, serving Corned Beef and Cabbage. 
 
On Taco Tuesdays, we will be discontinuing the Pork 
Taco and only serving the Beef and Chicken Tacos. 
 
Please remember that all our Bartenders are volunteers 
and Elks members, so please treat them with all the 
respect that you treat all your fellow Elks Members. 
 
Now for the business part, in March, we start with our 
St Patrick’s Day Birthday Dinner on March 6th featuring 
Corned Beef and Cabbage with Fried Cod.  Following on 
Sunday, March 8th is The Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake 
and French Toast Breakfast from 9:00 am to 11:30 am 
featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar and Rex’s Famous Gin 
Fizzes.    
 
Next, we have the PER Country Fried Chicken dinner on 
March 14th, followed by The ER Roast on Saturday, 
March 21st serving Corned Beef and Cabbage.  Next on 
Friday, March 27th is the All You Can Eat Pizza, 
Spaghetti, and Salad Bar.  We end the month with the 
Inaugural Ball and Installation of Officers on March 28th 
serving Prime Rib with baked potato or Salmon Filet 
with rice pilaf. 
 
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday, and every 
Wednesday, we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 

 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
       
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE AUBURN 
BUILDING HALL CO. INC. 
  
Nominations and Election will be held for the year 2020-2021 at our 
Annual Meeting on Thursday, March 19, 2020, at 5:30 pm. Seven 
(7) Board of Directors, three (3) Directors and (4) Officers- 
President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer will be elected.  
All Auburn Elk Members are welcome to attend this meeting.  It is 
mandatory for all elected Officers, Trustees, Secretary, and 
Treasurer to attend this meeting as eleven (11) voting Members 
with the Articles or the By-laws of the Corporation. 
 
Auburn Building Hall Co., Inc. President 
Manny Martinez 
530-886-8269 
krismanny@yahoo.com 
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California-Hawaii Elks Major Project (CHEMPI) 

This year’s state goal is 4 million dollars, how about our 

Lodge returning to $20,000 plus status?    Our annual 

Piggy Bank was the 2nd Lodge meeting in February and 

results are not available at press time.  I’ve a feeling we 

are behind on our goal, so please remember we can 

count contributions received thru the May State 

Convention to this Lodge year. 

CHEMPI   https://chea-elks.org/major-project/             

 

Call Tom (916) 995-3127 



Veterans Corner 
 

As we enter the last month of the Elk year, we will be 
greeting new officers in our Lodge next month. Each one 
has a new position and the responsibilities that go with that 
station. The more we as members learn about the inner 
workings of this Lodge, the better off we all will be. Plan to 
attend a meeting in the coming year. Meetings last from 
one to two hours, depending on the agenda. On occasion, 
the dialogue gets quite passionate. As your representative 
regarding Veterans activities, I am always available to speak 
on behalf of your views and interests.  
 
Save the date. Monday, May 11, 2020, we will be going to 
the Reno VA hospital for our annual BBQ luncheon. We will 
need a lot of volunteers to work this event. Please consider 
stepping up and helping. Next month there will be further 
information shared about this very patriotic affair. 
 
Remember our servicemen and women serving in harm's 
way around the world, but especially in the Middle East. 
Combat is emotionally difficult for everyone. No one 
escapes unscathed. It is how we deal with it that helps one 
to readjust to life back home in America. One cannot unsee 
something horrifying. The healing process takes time. Those 
serving courageously need time and compassion as they 
reenter society back home. Pray for their safe return to 
their families and friends.  
 
May God watch over all of us and keep you and your 
families healthy, happy, and in good spirits. Don't forget to 
put on that smile when you get up in the morning. God 
Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman, Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail: laketahoe@att.net 
Home:  (916) 771-0294   
Cell: (916) 316-1530 
 
 

 

Lodge Clean Up Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on March 4th. 
     
In February we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned ceiling fans, cleaned doors and 
windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned lobby, cleaned shuffleboard room, cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn machine, margarita 
machine, nacho machine, dusted blinds, wiped down plastic 
shields, carts, fans, cleaned downstairs, cleaned windows 
and blinds in office, and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked in 
February:  PER Dick Robart, BHC Treas. Rex Gouldthread, 
Tom Eastman, Elaine Jenanyan,  Rudy Pelzman, Michael Van 
Hook, Mike Slattery, Jesse Thompson,  Edward Rodriguez, 
Ron Bailey, Ray Simoneau, Gary Cox, Henry Tukloff, Gary 
Beckes, Pete Rau, Jim Harris, Diane Parker and  John 
Marcella. 
 
There are some names I could not make out. If I misspelled 
yours, let me know. 
 
Turnout was good, but we can always use a few more. 
Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
  
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

 
    
 

 
         

 
 
 

 
 
   

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
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Pool Tournament Results for January 
 
Jan 8th 
1st Ron Ruskaff/Rick DeKnoop  
2nd Remy Giannini/Gary Hubbard  
3rd Mike Cosby/Bill Mc Peak  
Attendees: 
Al Hewitt/Rex Gouldthread  
Don Council/Roger Imsdahl  
Jack Meylink / 
Chuck Cooper/KJ 
 
Jan 15th 
1st  Roger Imsdahl/Bill Costa  
2nd Bill McPeak/KJ 
3rd Chuck Cooper/Mike Cosby 
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez/Gary Hubbard  
Rex Gouldthread/Rick DeKnoop  
Ron Ruskaff/Al Hewitt  
Don Council/Wayne Helley  
 
Jan 22nd 
1st Roger Imsdahl/Bill McPeak  
2nd Remy Giannini/Manny Martinez  
3rd Chuck Cooper/Rick DeKnoop  
Attendees: 
KJ/Bill Nordstrom  
Rex Gouldthread/Ron Ruskaff 
Mike Cosby/Bill Costa  
Jimmy Mullenix/Gary Hubbard  
 
Jan 29th 
1st Chuck Cooper/Rex Gouldthread  
2nd Bill McPeak/Rick DeKnoop  
3rd Al Hewitt/John Tyson  
Attendees: 
Mike Cosby/Bill Costa  
Gary Hubbard/Ron Ruskaff  
KJ 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

  

SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS FOR JANUARY 
 
January 8 
1st Glenda Cooper/Maureen Borg 
2nd Julie Pollock/Sally Imsdahl 
3rd Ellen Whitty/Jacquie Conci 
 
Jan 15 
1st Barbara Hewitt/Kris Cosby 
2nd Sally Imsdahl/Maureen Borg 
3rd  Dadisman/Jan Quarry 
 
 

   From the Station of the Leading Knight – Bill Chelonis 
 
  I have been nominated and elected as Exalted Ruler for the 
  year 2020-2021. I hope I will do you and the Lodge proud. 
  As some of you know, I have been a Past Exalted Ruler, Past 
  State Vice President, and Past District Duty Grand Exalted 
  Ruler, Past Secretary and Trustee of Auburn Lodge, so I 
bring a lot of knowledge that I hope will help me in this coming year. My 
theme for this coming year is: Live the Dream Become an Elk in the 
Community”.  Our lifeblood in this Lodge is membership. Without new 
members from our community, our Lodge will not survive. I/We need each 
of you to look in the community, neighbors, friends, even relatives and see if 
we can bring them into our Lodge. We have a lot of fun events: Mother’s 
Day, Easter, Hawaiian Luau, Flag Day, just to name a few that are coming up 
in the next few months. We will also be roasting our currently Exalted Ruler 
Harlan Moore on Mar. 21. Please come and enjoy the fun, and if you have 
any good roasting memories of him, please bring them with you. I hope you 
will share with me by supporting our Lodge and attend these and many 
other events in the months to come.  
 
Our Lodge and I are still looking for two Officers: An Inner Guard, which 
basically has to attend the two meetings each month. No other 
responsibilities. The second Officer is a Lecturing Knight, who attends the 
two meetings each month, mention at the meetings anyone sick or 
distressed and put this information in the monthly Lodge bulletin. 
This Knight will also have to know the ritual words for this station, which is 
approximately two paragraphs, which isn’t that hard to learn. 
 
I hope that you look at your schedule and see if you can help out the Lodge 
by becoming an Officer. It is a fun position, and you learn a lot about the 
Lodge operation. Please consider if you have the time to become an Officer 
in our Lodge and let me know. Thank you. 
 
 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Leading Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
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Jan 22 
1st  Jan Quarry/Jacquie Conci 
2nd  Sally Imsdahl/Glenda Cooper 
3rd  Kris Cosby/ Barbara Hewitt 
 
Jan 29 
1st Jacquie Conci/Kris Cosby 
2nd Maureen Borg/Nadine Hubbard 
3rd Julie Pollock/Jan Quarry 
 
 

mailto:b.chelonis@att.net


Old-Timers 2019 – 2020 
 
Make sure to come to the Lodge meeting on March 12 and 
support our Old-Timers who will be receiving their pins for 
many years of service to our Lodge.  If you know of someone 
on the list who needs help getting to the Lodge, please assist 
him in any way that you can. 
 
The following will receive their Old-Timers pins at the Lodge 
meeting on March 12, 2020.   
 
20 Years 
Harry L. Bedell Jr. 
Janice M. Bouris 
Max E. Brenneman 
Dennis L. Koehn  
Mike T. Linker 
William E. Rockefeller 
Dirk Van Stralen 
Peter Vogt 
Edward C. Wicks 
John Floyd Ziegler 
 
25 Years 
Thomas A. Bizal 
Patrick R. Brady 
Ronald T. Cardiff 
James A. Chapman 
Charles R. Fisher  
William D. Hopper 
Jim D. Jordan 
Jon R. Loberg 
Troy Ratliff 
Richard A. Sutherland 
Rudy Velik 
 
30 Years 
Eugene P. Foiles 
Al L. Hewitt 
Louis A. Oliveira 
 
35 Years 
James L. Brown  
Kent MacDonald  
Dennis L. White 
 
40 Years 
Marvin Cornett 
Oscar A. Thompson 

  

01  Birks, Royce A 

02  Brieschke, Larry R 

02  Fulenwider, Karl 

02  Gailbreath, Gary 

02  Lake, Michael P 

02  Smith, Jack 

02  Tade, Cheryl 

03  Jenness, Mac 

03  Ratliff, Michael 

04  Oles, Robert F 

04  Spars, Larry 

05  Levan, Allen 

06  Arens, Carol G 

06  Huth, William W 

06  Williams, Jerry 'Roger' 

07  Gridley, Doug 

07  Nichols, Michael J 

09  Dutton, Fred L 

09  Lazetera, Norman 

09  Montgomery, Earl H 

11  Rodriguez, Edward G 

12  Campbell, Shelton 

12  Hardle, Clifford Lee 

12  Kirk, Gary Andrew 

12  Philips, David W 

13  Pieper, Anton 

14  Council, Donald 'Don' B 

15  Azevedo, Richard 

15  LaFave, John 

16  Nickens, Craig H 

16  Trussler, John E 

17  Foiles, Eugene P 

18  Jorgensen, Kermit 

19  Robertson, John P 

20  Chapman, James A 

21  Bury, George J 

21  Young, James 

22  Anderson, Thomas L 

22  Clark, William Edward 

22  Schlichting, William J 

22  Stokes, Jim 

22  Wire, Bob J 

23  Gregory, Kenneth 

24  VanStralen, Dirk 

24  Willick, Nicholas 

25  Rose, Gary 

27  Pickett, David J 

30  Rosa, James John 

30  Van Hook, Michael 

31  Herr, Ronald H 

31  Yarrigle, Robert C 

45 Years 
Ken E. Calhoon  
Walter F. Drysdale 
James E. Hunter  
Michael B. Kamps 
Michael P. Lake 
Ronald L. LeDoux 
 
50 Years 
Leroy J. Conley 
Bob J. Wire 
 
55 Years 
Nicholas A. Gerenday 
Ronald H. Harris 
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